
 

 

Minutes of the meeting of Seaton Ross Parish Council 
held on Tuesday 3 November 2020 

A Parish Council meeting was held remotely on Tuesday 3 November 2020 at 7.30pm.  

Members present: J Henley (Chair), R Chapman, G Gardham, R Underwood, K Wealleans, C 

Hunt and D Gascoyne.  

Apologies – P Johnson 

Members of the public – 0  

63/20 Declarations of interest – None.  

64/20 Minutes – Agreed – that the minutes of the meeting held on 22 September 2020 be 

approved and signed by the Chairman.  

65/20 Councillor vacancy for co-option – Agreed that the vacancy to co-opt onto the 

Council would continue to be advertised on Facebook, the website, the notice board and 

Seaton Ross Times. 

66/20 Halloween competition – members selected the winners and runners-up. Agreed 

that Cllr Underwood would purchase an additional £5 book token so all entrants could 

receive a prize. 

67/20 State of the footpaths at the south end of the village – Deferred to the next meeting.  

68/20 Hagg Bridge Update – there were ongoing delays with the bridge with no firm date to 

re-open. Agreed Seaton Ross would write a joint letter to ERYC together with East 

Cottingwith, Melbourne and Sutton-upon-Derwent Parish Councils. 

69/20 Yorkshire Water Update – Main Street, Melbourne, was now open. 

70/20 Village planters and village plot – Agreed that: 

a) Cllrs Henley and Gardham to check prices of a tree and wildflower seed for 

VE/VJ day for the parish plot; and 

b) Cllr Wealleans to purchase bulbs for the planters on South End.  

71/20 Works to East Common Lane – members raised concerns that the repairs to East 

Common Lane need to be more substantial given the poor state of the road following the 

Yorkshire Water works in Melbourne. Agreed the Clerk would write to ERYC about the 

proposed works on East Common Lane. 

72/20 Planning applications - None. 

73/20 Planning notices – None. 

74/20 Parish Council Annual Accounts - current account £5,849.40; savings account 

£2,481.98 – Noted. 

75/20 Payments for approval – the following payments were approved: 

• Halloween book tokens -£45 repayable to Cllr Underwood plus an additional £5 for 

the extra token. 

• HMRC Quarter 2 - £83.80 



 

 

76/20 Correspondence – Noted.  

Date of next meeting:  remotely at 7:30pm on Tuesday 8 December 2020. 

If any parishioners would like to attend the next two meeting remotely, please contact 

the Clerk to arrange. 

 


